
                                                     Milford Recreation Commission

                                                                      Minutes

                                                                January 3, 2018


Attendees: Melissa Sherman, John Kohlmorgen, Arene Berry, Claudia Lemaire, William 
Crossley, Kierstyn Williamson, Lena LaBour, Liz Snell, Patricia Kunselman


Director’s Report: 

The Revolving Fund balance was not available at this time. 

Arene presented the budgets for 3 December events: Snowflake Dance (56 attendees) ($+
$26.30), Breakfast with Santa ( 102 attendees)(+$367.54) and the Senior Holiday Luncheon(-
$141.92). All three events were a success and even larger numbers of attendees are expected 
next year.  

• The Spring Rec Guide is going to the printers next week.

• Keyes Subcommittee - an email went out to previous committee members to determine who 

is interested in continuing to be involved. When a complete list is made,  committee meetings 
will be scheduled.


• Rink Coverage -  ice rink coverage is needed  Jan. 9-11. Claudia offered to handle this 
responsibility.


• John reviewed the many Events, Trips and Programs the Commission is sponsoring.

• The Daddy Daughter Dance is Feb. 10th, 6-8PM  200 tickets have already been sold.


Discussion Items


•   Ice Rink Maintenance - Several volunteers have been caring for the rink which seems to be 
in good shape.  There is  concern that the weather has been too cold which causes 
maintenance problems. A new mat is to be purchased as the current one sticks to ice. A 
piece of PVC pipe needs replacing. The hockey hours are 6-8 M-Th and 7-10 Sun. The public 
skaters and hockey players need to share ice and/or  respect the posted hours.


• Winter Festival - Jan. 19,  6-8PM.  Rec Commission will supply the fire pits. The chowder is 
TBD. The shopping and volunteers are all set. There will be hot chocolate, cider, coffee,  
water and grilled doughnuts.  There will be games and races, some on the rink. The Boy 
Scouts will do a shelter-building demonstration. Arene will inquire as to the possibility of the 
DPW making a snow hill for sledding.  




• MOU - The copy of the memorandum with the changes desired by the Rec Commission was 
not signed by the MCAA.  The MOA is tabled until next month’s meeting when further 
discussion will take place.


• Claudia will pursue the Sanford Scholarship. (If won, the scholarship monies would go to 
benefit our summer program attendees.)


• Kierstyn moved and Liz seconded the motion to approve the December minutes as 
amended.


•  Kierstyn reported that the Milford Dog Park was approved for 501-C3 status. The location is 
to be determined through discussion with the Rec Commission.


 

    Liz moved and Lena seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting.  

     The next meeting is Feb. 7, 2018.


Respectfully submitted,


Patricia Kunselman

   


•


